

CATAWBA VALLEY RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB

P.O. BOX 664 CONOVER, NORTH CAROLINA 28613



January 7, 2010

The meeting opened at 7:34PM. The December 2009 Treasurer's report was read and approved. (Balance brought forward was \$8,545.16, deposits were \$944.50 and expenses for the month totaled \$3,841.31. Ending balance was \$5,648.35.) The treasurer also inquired if there was a spreadsheet list of the membership available, but the secretary was not in attendance to answer the question. The previous month's minutes were read and approved. Guest Wes Glascoe attended his second meeting this month, with guests Terry Killian, Tony Lunders, Bob Theibault, Eric Brewer, and Corey Clark attending their first meeting.

Old Business:

- George Northam reported that after expenses, the club received a total of \$1274.74 from the final 2009 High Power match.
- Gravel has been delivered and spread at various locations by Bryan Miller and Steve Hefner. Some additional grading work
 will be done in the future.

New Business:

- Ronny Brown reminded all that the work hours for 2010 will run from January 1 through December 31, with the results to be taken off the 2011 dues, payable in the first quarter of 2011. Work hours to be applied to this year's dues (2010) have already been closed, and at the February meeting the treasurer will provide a list of individual hours worked in 2009 and dues amounts owed this year by the membership.
- New sun shades have been built and installed for the 100 and 200 yard lines. The membership is reminded to return the shades to the "up" position after use so that they will not blow around in the wind.
- The water pipes in the clubhouse and rest rooms have frozen and cracked. Please do not use the toilets until repairs can be made in the spring.
- Neil Sipe reported that the Bunker Hill youth shooters will once again be using the indoor range on Tuesday afternoons/evenings after school until about 18:30.
- Randy Clark has received approval to use the range on the Saturday, 1/30/2010, for a concealed Carry Class.
- George Northam has received approval to hold High Power matches in 2010 as follows; 3/27, 4/24-25 (State Prone Championship), 5/29, 6/26, 7/24, 8/28, and then either 9/25-26 or 10/2-3 for the State cross-the-course Championship. The final High Power match for 2010 will be on 10/30. See George for match details and additional info.
- The rifle portion of the club all-around championship will be held this Saturday and next Saturday at 10A. The range will
 close at 09:30.
- Ben Smith received permission to hold hunter safety education courses at our club house for our local youth. This course has been discontinued at several schools recently due to budgetary restraints but is necessary in order to obtain a hunting license. Thanks to Ben's efforts, we will be filling this gap and will be providing a public service.
- Ken V. has requested that any members that have range pictures, please submit them to him for posting on the website.
- Ronny demonstrated the proper use of the empty chamber indicators and reminded the membership that they are required on every range except for the skeet and wobble trap area.
- Lonnie reported that the winter indoor bull's-eye gallery league will officially start on Thursday, January 14. The delay was due to repairs required on the turning target mechanism. (Thanks Bob Metts!)

The meeting was adjourned at 8:16 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Lonnie Hagadorn for Steve Roe, Secretary

